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Thomas Primrose is a Staff Engineer in Resource Planning at PSEG Long Island (PSEG LI). Since 

joining the Resource Planning team in 2019, Thomas has contributed to several key initiatives including 

the 2023 IRP, 2021 Energy Storage RFP, and CGPP. His work in these areas has demonstrates his 

commitment to optimizing energy solutions that align with PSEG LI’s mission of delivering reliable and 

sustainable power. 

Thomas has represented PSEG LI at industry forums such as NYSRC ICS and EWWG, as well as 

NPCC CP-8. His background includes capacity expansion, production cost, and resource adequacy 

modeling. He is proficient in working with the MARS, MAPS, and PLEXOS software suites for energy 

market and reliability analysis. Thomas holds both a Bachelor’s and Master’s degree in Electrical 

Engineering from Stony Brook University and completed his MBA from Stony Brook in December 2024. 

Outside of his professional life, Thomas is an avid runner, hiker, and tinkerer. He is eagerly looking 

forward to his wedding in April 2025.  
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